
PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE 

Virtual Meeting 

June 15, 2021 
 

CALL TO ORDER 

Chair MacIntosh called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. and stated due to the Safer At 

Home Order, all Committee Members are participating virtually. For virtual meetings, 

Committee Members will be muted until asked to be heard. When there is a vote, it will 

be necessary to conduct a roll call vote. A Committee Member will be recognized, raise 

their hand, and state their vote. 

             Present: 

  Council Member Jeff MacIntosh, Chair 

  Council Member Barbara Hanes Burke, Vice Chair 

  Council Member John Larson 

  Council Member Annette Scippio 

 

  Additional Attendees: 

 

  Council Member Kevin Mundy 

 

CONSENT AGENDA 

Chair MacIntosh stated the Committee would first consider the Consent Agenda and 

asked if any items needed to be removed for discussion. Items C-2 and C-5 were 

removed. 

A motion was made by Council Member Burke, seconded by Council Member 

Larson, to approve the balance of the Consent Agenda. The motion carried by the 

following vote: 

Aye: Council Member MacIntosh, Council Member Burke, Council Member Larson, and 

Council Member Scippio 

C-1. Resolution Fixing Date for Public Hearing on a Petition to Close and Abandon a Portion 

of Sherwood Drive and Notice to All Persons Interested in the Closing Thereof 

(Southwest Ward) - Petition of Sara March Barber. Public Hearing: August 16, 2021.  

Approved by the Consent Vote. 

C-3. Ordinance Amending Section 42-168 of the City Code Relating to Curb Loading Zones. 

(East Ward) 

Approved by the Consent Vote. 

C-4. Resolution Approving the Reynolda Park Neighborhood Traffic Calming Plan for 

Funding and Construction - $26,000. (Northwest Ward)  

Approved by the Consent Vote. 

C-6.  Approval of Summary of Public Works Committee. 
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Approved by the Consent Vote. 

C-2. Resolution Approving Changes in the State Highway Secondary Road System Within the 

Existing Corporate Limits of the City of Winston-Salem, North Carolina. (East Ward)  

Damon Dequenne, Assistant City Manager, provided the staff report for this item. 

A motion was made by Council Member Scippio, seconded by Council Member 

Burke, that the Resolution Approving Changes in the State Highway Secondary 

Road System Within the Existing Corporate Limits of the City of Winston-Salem, 

North Carolina be approved. The motion carried by the following vote: 

Aye: Council Member MacIntosh, Council Member Burke, Council Member Larson, and 

Council Member Scippio 

C-5. Resolution Approving the Easton Neighborhood Traffic Calming Plan for Funding and 

Construction - $42,000. (Southeast Ward) (Recommended by Public Works Committee) 

Rodd Ring, Winston-Salem Department of Transportation Operations Manager, provided 

the staff report for this item.  

A motion was made by Council Member Larson, seconded by Council Member 

Scippio, that the Resolution Approving the Easton Neighborhood Traffic Calming 

Plan for Funding and Construction be approved. The motion carried by the 

following vote: 

Aye: Council Member MacIntosh, Council Member Burke, Council Member Larson, and 

Council Member Scippio 

GENERAL AGENDA 

G-1.  Presentation of the On-Street Parking Program. 

Mr. Dequenne provided an introduction of this item. 

Mr. Ring provided the staff report. 

Information Only. 

G-2. Information Regarding Maintenance Of Rights-Of-Ways Throughout The City Of 

Winston-Salem. 

Johnnie Taylor, Operations Director, provided the introduction for this item. 

Nicholas Geis, Property and Facilities Maintenance Director, provided the staff report 

for this item. 

Council Member Mundy suggested to educate realtors regarding maintenance of 

Rights-Of-Ways so they could help inform potential homeowners.  

Chair MacIntosh requested Staff to review the First Street medians near Marshall Street 

and Poplar Street. 
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In response to Chair MacIntosh, Mr. Geis stated citizens should contact Keith Finch in 

Vegetation Management to inquire about participating in beautifications projects.  

Council Member Larson requested Staff look at Molly Leight's crossing regarding kudzu 

abatement. 

Information Only. 

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting adjourned at 

7:01 p.m. 

 


